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Service times


Friday meditation minyans at 8:15 a.m. (with Reb Rachel)





Every Saturday


9:30 a.m. Shabbat Service


11:00 a.m. Kiddush & Torah Study





(First Friday Shabbat services and pot-luck dinners will likely resume after the High Holidays)





CBI's meditation minyan meets almost every Friday morning at 8:15 a.m. 


There will be no meditation on August 16.�





“Before we can enter into the High Holidays with all of their liturgical loftiness, we need a month of intimacy with the Holy One of Blessing.”





Holy friends,


�The rollercoaster of summer is careening around the curve toward the Days of Awe!  This year the High Holidays come "early."  Well: Rosh Hashanah falls on the first of the lunar month of Tishri, as always.  But we haven't had a leap year in a while, so our calendar is sliding earlier on the Gregorian calendar.


�The coming Jewish year of 5774 will be a leap year, which means we'll have an extra month of Adar in late winter / early spring -- which in turn will mean that all of next year's holidays will fall later on the Gregorian calendar.  But this year we get the treat of experiencing the Days of Awe at the very start of September, when it still feels wholly like summer.


�This year I will be joined again on the bimah by ALEPH rabbinic student David Curiel.  This will be his second year serving CBI as cantorial soloist during the Days of Awe, and this summer he and I have been hard at work planning services which we hope will be both beautiful and meaningful.


�On August 6 -- the next new moon -- we'll begin the month of Elul.  Elul is the last new moon of 5773; once that moon waxes and wanes, the next new moon will ring in the new year.


�Elul is one of my favorite months of the year.  The name is spelled א – ל – ו – ל, aleph - lamed - vav - lamed.  Those four letters can be an acronym for the phrase יל ודודי לדודי אני "I am my beloved's and my beloved is mine."  That's a quotation from Song of Songs; in this context, it's a description of the relationship between us and God.  God is the divine Beloved.  We belong to God; God belongs to us.


�Jewish tradition teaches that during the month of Elul, God yearns to draw near to us, as one lover yearns to draw near to the other.  The liturgy for the Days of Awe frequently depicts God as a King, enthroned on high -- but, our sages say, during the month of Elul the King leaves His palace and goes out alone into the fields, without His angelic retinue, because He yearns to meet each of us face to face.


�We may or may not resonate with the metaphor of divine sovereignty.  The image of God-as-King is distancing for some of us.  Some of us may prefer to think of God in feminine terms (Queen, Shekhinah, Mother), or in gender-neutral terms (Parent, Wellspring, Source, Creator.)  But here's what I find meaningful at this time of year:  the balance which the classical tradition offers us between transcendent God (King, Sovereign, Ruler, God high above and far away) and immanent God (God deep within, accessible to us, here in creation with us.)


�I also find meaning in the order in which these two metaphors arise.  Before we can enter into the High Holidays with all of their liturgical loftiness, we need a month of intimacy with the Holy One of Blessing.  Before we come before God as King and Judge, we get four weeks of God as beloved friend.  We get four weeks with the Beloved in the flowering fields, sharing the intimate pillow talk of heart and soul.


�We're blessed to live in a place where flowering fields aren't so hard to find.  Sometime during Elul, sometime during August, step outside.  Walk in the cornfields, among the cornflowers and daylilies and Queen Anne's lace.  And speak aloud with God as you go -- murmur quietly the deepest secrets of your heart.  The crickets aren't listening; the birds aren't listening; but the Holy One of Blessing is listening, and S/He's out there in the fields, waiting just for you.


�May our journey to, and through, the Days of Awe be meaningful and sweet.





Blessings,


Reb Rachel





By Rabbi Rachel Barenblat





From the Rabbi
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Please see From the Rabbi on page 2

















Serving with Joy: 


עבודת בשמחה - Avodat b’Simchah





~~~~~~~~~~~~~~


Shamashim





Welcome to Chris Kelly-Whitney and Cheryl Sacks who have recently joined the Shamashim, the "helpers", the dedicated volunteers who host our Shabbat services





�





�





�





So you have space for one more article in your newsletter and one of your experts out in the field is writing the article. How can you determine how long the article should be?


As in newspapers, the length of a newsletter article can be thought of in terms of how many “column inches” are available for the article. A column inch is a measure of space, namely an area on a page one column wide and one inch deep, used to measure the amount of type that would fill that space. This will vary from newsletter to newsletter depending on the font you’re using, its size, the column width, and the amount of space between lines and between paragraphs. By knowing how many words on average fit into a column inch in your newsletter, and then by measuring how many column inches are available for the article, you can tell the writer how many words their article can have. Let’s take this scenario one step at a time.


Fill up at least ten inches of column with actual article text.


Print out the page and use a ruler to measure how many inches of column your text takes up.


Count the number of words in the text.


Divide the number of words in the article by the number of inches the text takes up. For example, let’s say you have 456 words in 12 inches of column: 456 ÷ 12 = 38. That’s your magic number for how many words fit in an inch of column in your newsletter. But you’re not finished yet.


Measure how many column inches you have available for the article. For example, we’ll say its seven inches.


Multiply your magic number by the number of column inches available for the article, which in this case would be: 38 x 7 = 266. This is the maximum length that the article can be.


To give yourself some room to fudge, tell the writer to write an article between 250 and 260 words. Once you get the article back and edit it, you can add or remove words here and there to get the article to the right length.


Using this approach, you soon will be a pro at writing perfect-length articles and adapting existing articles to the space you have.





By Author Name





Fitting an Article into a Tight Space





From the Rabbi from page 1





Caption describing picture or graphic.
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August	2	Re'eh			7:54


August	9	Shoftim		7:45


August	16	Ki Teitzei		7:35


August	23	Ki Tavo		7:24


August	30	Nitzavim-Vayeilech	7:12


Sept 	4	Rosh Hashana		7:03 


Sept		6	Ha'Azinu		7:00 


Sept		13	Yom Kippur		6:48 


Sept		18	Sukkot			6:39 


Sept		20	Sukkot			6:35 


Sept		25	Shmini Atzeret	6:26 


Sept		27	Bereshit		6:23 


October	4	Noach			6:10 











August	3		8:59


August	10		8:49


August	17		8:38


August	24		8:26


August	31		8:13


		 


		 


		 


~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~


		 


Condolences�


The CBI community extends condolences to:





Grace Bowen on the death of her father, Gene Bowen.





May his memory be a blessing, and may all who mourn be comforted.








The Chesed Committee assists CBI members in times of joy, sorrow and need, coordinating volunteers to help with meals, rides, errands, visits, shiva minyans, and other needs. We also welcome new members and babies! Please contact us if you would like to join the committee or be added to our list of volunteers.


�Also, if you, someone in your family, or someone in the community is ill, hospitalized, or in need of assistance, please contact us right away. Even if visits or phone calls are not desired, it is important to us as a community to be aware of the health and well-being of our members and their families. ��For more information, to join the committee, or to volunteer, contact Bill Levy (� HYPERLINK "mailto:wklheart@gmail.com" \t "_blank" �wklheart@gmail.com�) or David Ranzer (� HYPERLINK "mailto:hubie316@gmail.com" \t "_blank" �hubie316@gmail.com�).








Shabbat Ends








Candle Lighting Times








�





Take and Eat





We're Still Cooking!





Grace, we have missed you dearly, but we have carried on!  The entire Take and Eat crew (the cooks, the bakers, the servers, the packers, the drivers and the dishwasher) has continued with this labor of love for the home-bound in North Adams.  Marty Walter, Susan Hogan, Vince Teachout, Joanne and David Ranzer and Pattie Lipman have stepped up to keep Take and Eat going while Chef Grace Bowen has been out. 





As always, "Bravo! /Brava!" to the Coordinators: Grace, Ed, Cindy, Alice, Robin, Amy, Stu and Helene.  Three years!  Kol HaKavod!








�





Chesed Committee Update




















Ethiopian Jewry


�To all who are able to donate, we thank you in advance for participating in this holy endeavor.


�For the past 30 years, the Israel Association for Ethiopian Jews (IAEJ) has been providing assistance to more than 140,000 Ethiopian Jews in Israel and Ethiopia with education, housing, job training, advocacy, and community empowerment.  Your generous tax deductible contribution will make a difference.   For information, contributions, or to join the mailing list, please contact the � HYPERLINK "http://www.friendsofethiopianjews.org/IAEJ.html" ��IAEJ� at Friends of Ethiopian Jews, PO Box 960059, Boston,  MA  02196.


�





________________________





“One of the authentic and touching testaments of the struggle of Jewish immigrants, especially Jewish women, to find their way in the new world.”  Irving Howe _________________________ 





Bagels, Coffee, & Films at CBI





Join us for Bagels, Coffee, & Films at CBI. 





Like a Bride, Novia Que Te Vea, the second Mexican Jewish film in this Film Series, was well attended by about a dozen people.  It was such a nice thing to do on a Sunday morning: good food, friends and a movie in air conditioned comfort, no less.  We send our thanks to Helene, Stu, Jack, Alice, Chaim and Fern for making year two of summertime films a success.  Everyone is looking forward to another interesting selection of movies in the summer of 2014!


Congregation Beth Israel’s Jewish Film Series ends with the showing of My Mexican Shiva (1 hour 38 minutes) on Sunday, August 4th.  Doors open at 11:11 a.m. giving you time to get your coffee, bagel and lox, and schmooze a little before the movie starts. The event is free and open to all interested.





� HYPERLINK "http://www.imdb.com/title/tt0459468/" \t "_blank" �My Mexican Shivah��Sunday, August 4, 11:11 a.m.


This charming film is both funny and poignant.  After Moishe’s death, his family and friends gather to mourn (sit Shivah), while the angel of light and the angel of darkness watch and note what’s being said in order to determine which angel will accompany Moishe’s soul to the afterlife.  In the process, a complicated web of secrets and relationships are brought to light, resulting in comedy and a revelation of the very real complexities of life, family, and personality.  Praised for its “fresh, humorous look” at Mexican-Jewish life, it premiered in North America at the 2006 New York Jewish Film Festival.  








�








Jewish Book Discussion Group 


Summer 2013�


Monday at 7:00 p.m.�


September 16 – 


Bread Givers by Anzia Yezierska (fiction, originally published 1925)











Please see Poetry Reading on page 6





Rabbi’s Poetry Reading Enjoyed by All






































In attendance were CBI members and members of the general public. Adding special charm to the event was the fact that the subject of the poems, Reb Rachel’s son, Drew Zuckerman, was sitting in the front row of the audience. Also present at the event were Drew’s father, Ethan Zuckerman, and Reb Rachel’s parents.


The book’s publisher describes the book as “an unflinching and honest look at the challenges and blessings of early parenthood... chronicling the wonder and the delight along with the pain of learning to nurse, the exhaustion of sleep deprivation, and the dark descent into -- and eventual ascent out of -- postpartum depression...While some of these are poems of wonder, others were written in the trenches... By turns serious and funny, aching and transcendent, these poems take an unflinching look at one woman's experience of becoming a mother.”  


The book has been well received. Rodger Kamenetz, author of The Jew in the Lotus, says, “The intense observation of the poet and the intense observation of the mother unite in a celebration of what is new and newborn, what is intensely felt and cherished and what is lost and mourned.” 


Poet Merle Feld says, “In these remarkable poems, Rachel Barenblat traverses the world of first-time parenthood with insight, generosity, rare courage... New parents will be astonished that someone has found words for their deepest secrets, parents long past these early months will gratefully nod: yes, I remember, this is true.”


ABOUT THE AUTHOR:


Rachel Barenblat holds an MFA from the Bennington Writing Seminars and a Bachelor of Arts from Williams College. She was ordained as a rabbi by ALEPH: the Alliance for Jewish Renewal in January of 2011. She has served Congregation Beth Israel since July 2011.


She is author of � HYPERLINK "http://www.phoeniciapublishing.com/70-faces-torah-poems.html" �70 Faces: Torah Poems � (Phoenicia Publishing, 2011), as well as, four chapbooks of poetry: "the skies here" (Pecan Grove Press, 1995), "What Stays" (Bennington Writing Seminars Alumni Chapbook Series, 2002), "chaplainbook" (Laupe House Press, 2006) and "Through," a self-published chapbook of miscarriage poems (2009).


�Since 2003, she has blogged as The Velveteen Rabbi; in 2008, her blog was named one of the top 25 blogs on the internet by TIME.  She is perhaps best known for "The Velveteen Rabbi's Haggadah for Pesach," which has been used in homes and synagogues worldwide.


�Her poems have appeared in a wide variety of magazines and anthologies, among them Phoebe, The Jewish Women's Literary Annual, The Texas Observer, and Confrontation. 





�





Congratulations to Rabbi Rachel Barenblat on the publication of her new collection of poems, Waiting to Unfold (Phoenicia, 2013).  The book contains the poems she wrote, one each week, during her first year of motherhood, preceded by a small group of poems written during the pregnancy. 


In a poetry reading and conversation at the synagogue on Sunday afternoon, June 9, Reb Rachel read and commented on selected poems from the book. A Q-and-A, book signing and refreshments followed.  The event was co-sponsored by � HYPERLINK "http://www.motherwoman.org/" \t "_self" �MotherWoman�, a global support and advocacy group, and the � HYPERLINK "http://www.motherwoman.org/rrg/berkshire-county-perinatal-support-coalition.html" \t "_self" �Berkshire County Perinatal Support Coalition�.








� INCLUDEPICTURE "http://www.phoeniciapublishing.com/uploads/4/9/6/5/4965969/1695230.jpg?1366296735" \* MERGEFORMAT ���





Broadway Came to Lois Street














On July 7th, thirty people, some from as far away as Lenox and Stephentown, attended "Transposing Broadway: Jewish Influences on the Broadway,” one of several programs presented in conjunction with the Jewish Federation of the Berkshires during "A Summer Celebration of Music." ��Cantor Robert Scherr, Jewish Chaplain at Williams College and no stranger to CBI, intoned beautiful, classic melodies from the Broadway stage, and Professor and Director, Stuart Hecht from Boston College, gave a lively and interesting history of how the roots of Broadway musicals stemmed from the music of the Jewish liturgy.  Thanks to all involved, including the Jewish Federation, Pattie Lipman for helping coordinate, Bill Levy and Jack Hockridge for setting up and getting things just right, and to Bob and Barbara Bashevkin for hosting and providing tasty refreshments. 





�





�





~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~








The deadline for the October/November newsletter is October 7


�All submissions must be made by email or by email with a Word file attached to � HYPERLINK "mailto:ckellywhitney@gmail.com" �ckellywhitney@gmail.com�.  If you do not have access to a computer or email, please contact the editor.





All submissions must also be ready to “cut and paste” directly into the newsletter.





Please respect this requirement and the deadline!


�Thank you,


Chris Kelly-Whitney, 


Newsletter Editor/Publisher








Poetry Reading from page 5


















































• From Age-ing to Sage-ing: A Profound New Vision of Growing Older, Rabbi Zalman Schachter-Shalomi


�• First Steps to a New Jewish Spirit: Reb Zalman's Guide to Recapturing the Intimacy and Ecstasy in Your Relationship with God, Rabbi Zalman Schachter-Shalomi





• Jewish With Feeling: A Guide to Meaningful Jewish Prayer, Rabbi Zalman Schachter-Shalomi and Joel Segel





• Freedom Journeys: The Tale of Exodus and Wilderness Across Millennia, Rabbi Arthur Waskow and Rabbi Phyllis Berman





• Davening: A Guide to Meaningful Jewish Prayer, Rabbi Zalman Schachter-Shalomi and Joel Segel


�• An Open Heart: The Mystic Path of Loving People, Rabbi Yitzchak Buxbaum











�





�





�





New Books in the CBI Library


�Rabbi Rachel recently spent a week at the ALEPH Kallah, the Jewish Renewal Biennial, and came home with a stack of twelve wonderful books for the CBI library.  Feel free to sign them out and enjoy them!


�• Reclaiming Judaism as a Spiritual Practice: Holy Days and Shabbat, Rabbi Goldie Milgram


�• Meaning & Mitzvah: Daily Practice for Reclaiming Judaism Through Prayer, God, Torah, Hebrew, Mitzvot and Peoplehood, Rabbi Goldie Milgram





• The Path of Blessing: Experiencing the Energy and Abundance of the Divine (an exploration of the six words which begin every Hebrew blessing), Rabbi Marcia Prager





• Jewish Meditation Practices for Everyday Life: Awakening Your Heart, Connecting with God, Rabbi Jeff Roth





• Living a Jewish Life Cycle: How to Create Meaningful Jewish Rites of Passage at Every Stage of Life, Rabbi Goldie Milgram





• The Magic of Hebrew Chant: Healing the Spirit, Transforming the Mind, Deepening Love, Rabbi Shefa Gold





� �











�





Break-The-Fast





Please join us for Break-The-Fast 5774 on Saturday, September 14 at 7:00 PM, following the blowing of the Shofar at the end of Yom Kippur.  


Families $25.00; Individuals $15.00


If you would like to participate but the cost makes you hesitate, please contact the CBI office.





Call or email the CBI office to make your reservation � HYPERLINK "mailto:office@cbiweb.org" �office@cbiweb.org�  or (413) 663-5830.   








�





Operation Paperback





As you may know, one of our congregants, Sue Hogan, has a son, Dan, 


serving in Afghanistan.  She and her youngest son, Matthew, are 


participating in a project that sends books to service members and


veterans. 





Operation Paperback is a non-profit organization that collects gently used books nationwide and sends them to American troops overseas, as well as veterans and military families here at home. Since 1999, over 1.9 million books have been shipped to locations around the globe.  Books are collected, sorted, and shipped directly to the troops by volunteers throughout the country.  





Troops have requested the following genres: action, biographies and memoirs, fantasy, history, horror, mysteries, science fiction, true crime, spy novels, and murder mysteries.  These are the most popular genres, however, there are many requests for business and investing books, classics, history (especially military history), and current event-oriented non-fiction.


 


Please drop your donated books in the boxes located in the following locations:


CBI lobby


Hogans’ house:  45 Moorland Street, Williamstown, MA (leave in box on steps)


Sue Hogan’s Office:  1st Floor, Hopkins Hall, Williams College


 


Or contact Sue and Matt at � HYPERLINK "mailto:VThogans@yahoo.com" �VThogans@yahoo.com� and they pick up your books.  Please feel free to pass this along to your friends.


 








Donations





Cemetery Fund		


In honor of Dr. Arthur and Edith Rosenthal


Dr. George Rosenthal & Jane Fanburg			


Take & Eat Program		


Dr. Benjamin & Alice Rudin		





High Holiday Appeal 


Joseph & Anne Apkin


Stuart & Helene Armet


Ellen Bernstein


Elizabeth & Madeline Cohen


George & Dena Drasin


Stan & Diana Feld


Rebecca Gold


Barbara Goldstein


Robert Kraus


Marc & Vivienne Jaffe


Dr. Benjamin & Alice Rudin


Dr. William & Phyllis Sands


Jane Shiyah


Dustin & Beth Wees		





CBI General Fund 


In Honor of Dan Hogan's service to our country


Len & Darlene Radin


Elizabeth & Steven Miller


Pattie Lipman


Paulette Wein





In memory of Philip Apkin		


Debra Marlow


Pittsfield Cooperative Bank


Peter Reardon


Robert Shaker


Jennie Strange





In Memory of Gene Bowen, father of Grace Bowen


Pattie Lipman


Amy Filson


Howard Cohen


Chris Kelly-Whitney


David & Joanne Ranzer





In memory of Goldie Robin


Lois & Albert Feldman	





Mazel Tov to David Kelly-Whitney and Miriam Pomerantz


The Filson Family	





In memory of Amy Lehrhaupt


Lisa & Orion Howard	





In memory of Francine Shebar


In memory of Frieda Jacobs


Jerrold & Carol Jacobs	





In honor of Grace Bowen in hopes of her continued speedy recovery 


Chris Kelly-Whitney	


Bill Levy & Karen Kelly





In memory of Howard Lenhoff


In celebration of Robert Bashevkin's birthday


In memory of Dora Grossman


Sylvia Lenhoff	





In memory of Belle & Hyman Kaplan


Frances Licht





In honor of Barbara & Bob Bashevkin


Roderick MacNeil	





In memory of Bernie Wishnek


Jane A. W. S. Shiyah	














CBI Funds


Cemetery Fund


Education Fund


Building Fund


Krizack Scholarship Fund


Frank Bequest


Ramah Endowment Fund


Torah Fund


Event Fund


Senior Lunch Fund


Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund


Take & Eat Program Fund














�





On Rosh Chodesh Av, a small but lively group of CBI women gathered for a potluck lunch-and-learn (and schmooze!) with Rabbi Rachel. We chatted about the long history of CBI's Rosh Chodesh (New Moon) group, and about why the new moon festival observance is traditionally associated with women; dined on a delicious variety of salads; and then studied some different teachings about the month of Av.








�





Rosh Hodesh


�


























The next Rosh Chodesh (new moon) will begin at sundown on August 6 and will mark the beginning of the new month of Elul, which is the month leading up to the Days of Awe.  Right now there is no formal observance planned, though if there is a change, we'll send out an email to the community to let everyone know.


�After that, the next Rosh Chodesh will begin at sundown on September 4, and will usher in not only the new month of Tishri but the new year of 5774. All are welcome at CBI that evening to celebrate Rosh Chodesh and Rosh Hashanah!


�We're hoping to revitalize the Rosh Chodesh group in the new year (after the Days of Awe) and to begin meeting again on a monthly basis to celebrate the new moon and to enjoy our Jewishness and one another's company.   After the High Holidays there will be a meeting to brainstorm different Rosh Chodesh projects / themes for the coming year, and we'll be asking members of the group to "claim" different months -- if twelve women each claim one month, we'll have a whole year planned-out.


�Meetings might involve learning something together, a ritual of closure for the old month or welcoming for the new month, an arts/crafts project, a social justice project, a guest speaker, or something else entirely -- it's up to us.  If you have any ideas for a future Rosh Chodesh project, or would like to host a meeting of the Rosh Chodesh group at your home or at the shul, please contact Reb Rachel or Pattie Lipman.   Stay tuned for more information about the 5774 brainstorming meeting after the new year.








CBI Lunch Bunch





Thursday, August 22


September: TO BE ANNOUNCED


Thursday, October 17


Thursday, November 14


Thursday, December 12





All meals begin at noon at CBI in the Rudnick Family Social Hall.  Please contact the CBI office to make reservations by Monday of the week of the luncheon.  If you have any questions, please contact Jane Miller or Barbara Kaplan. 








Days of Awe 2013/5774





Saturday, August 31, 8:00 p.m. 


Selichot: havdalah and short ritual; potluck dessert reception to follow





Sunday, September 1, 2:00 p.m.


Cemetery Service, Walker Street                                                           





Wednesday, September 4, 7:30 p.m. 


Rosh Hashanah First Evening service                                               





Thursday, September 5, 9:30 a.m. 


Rosh Hashanah First Day morning service (childcare and children’s service)                 


Tashlich (casting bread upon the waters) to follow


Rosh Hashanah Second Evening service, 7:30 p.m.                                          





Friday, September 6, 9:30 a.m. 


Rosh Hashanah Second Day morning service                                 





Friday, September 13, 6:00 p.m.


Kol Nidre   (childcare)


Arrive at 5:30 to enjoy musicians playing melodies to set the mood





Saturday, September 14, 9:30 a.m.


Yom Kippur Morning service (childcare and children’s service)                                          


Yizkor will follow at the end of the morning service


Gentle Yom Kippur Yoga, 3:00 p.m. 


Yom Kippur Mincha service (including the Avodah service), 4:00 p.m. 


Book of Jonah discussion, 5:00 p.m. 


Yom Kippur Ne'ilah service, 6:00 p.m.


Yom Kippur Break-The-Fast: after services. Please RSVP!





Sunday, September 15, at 2:00 p.m. 


Help us build the CBI sukkah!


Sukkot begins on Wednesday, September 18





Friday, September 20, 5:30 p.m.


Sukkot / First Friday Shabbat Potluck                                          


(Feel free to drop in & use the synagogue sukkah any time during the week of Sukkot.)





Thursday, September 26, 9:00 a.m.


Shemini Atzeret services, with Yizkor                                                   





Thursday, September 26, details TBD


Simchat Torah Celebration at the Williams JRC                             














Happy Birthday!





1-Aug		Lindsay Kushnet	


2-Aug		Rachael Hogan	


3-Aug		Cole Filson	


7-Aug		Pamela Smith	


7-Aug		Larry Wein	


7-Aug		Paulette Wein	


10-Aug		Maude Rich	


12-Aug		Marion Patashnick	


12-Aug		Adam Pomerantz	


14-Aug		Karen Kelly	


17-Aug		Suzanne Graver	


20-Aug		Alice Rudin	


24-Aug		Martin Walter IV	


25-Aug		Phyllis Sands	


26-Aug		Hannah Fein	


30-Aug		Rachel Shiyah-Satullo	


4-Sep		Stephen Prenner	


4-Sep		Cori Ranzer	


4-Sep		Dr. Benjamin Rudin	


5-Sep		Christina Kelly-Whitney


5-Sep		Rosalee Walter	


6-Sep		Adrienne Apkin	


17-Sep		Calvin Filson	


17-Sep		Susan Hogan	


18-Sep		Richard Parmett	


19-Sep		Laurence Cherkis	


20-Sep		Sonya McGuire	


24-Sep		Barbara Kaplan	


28-Sep		Daniel Hogan	





Happy Anniversary!





18-Aug	Stuart & Helene Armet


18-Aug	Steven & Elizabeth Miller


20-Aug	Edward & Carol Oshinsky


21-Aug	Robert & Barbara Bashevkin


27-Aug	Warner & Amely Smith


28-Aug	Dustin & Beth Wees


29-Aug	David LaChance & Joan Rubel


30-Aug	Michael & Barbara Kaplan


5-Sep	John & Susan Hogan


9-Sep	Dr. Benjamin & Alice Rudin


27-Sep	David & Joanne Ranzer


28-Sep	Dr. William & Phyllis Sands























Service Schedule


�Aug 3 - Reb Rachel leads Shabbat morning services





Aug 10 - Rabbi Pam Wax leads Shabbat morning services





Aug 17 – Rabbi Howard Cohen leads Shabbat morning services





Aug 24 - Reb Rachel leads Shabbat morning services





Aug 31 - Rabbi Pam Wax leads Shabbat morning services


�Sept 7 - Rabbi Pam Wax leads Shabbat morning services





Sept 14 – Yom Kippur





Sept 21 - Reb Rachel leads Shabbat morning services


�Sept 28 - Rabbi Pam Wax leads Shabbat morning services


�Oct 5 - Reb Rachel leads Shabbat morning services








Please see page 11 for a full schedule of services for the Days of Awe.
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Jane Shiyah on her retirement from 25 years of serving as the school adjustment counselor at Lanesborough Elementary School (and a total of 45 years of working in schools here and elsewhere.)�Her new cause will be raising awareness about myalgic encephalomyelitis (ME).  "I've been telling people retirement is going to be all about M.E., but not about me," she says.   








Simchas in Our Community





We send a hearty Mazel Tov to our members:












































Also known as chronic fatigue syndrome (CFS) and by other names, it is a complex, debilitating, and often disabling illness that affects multiple systems of the body.   It's considered an "invisible" illness, because people who have it don't necessarily look sick.





There are an estimated one million people who suffer from ME/CFS, including Jane’s 27-year-old daughter, Rachel, who is on CBI's Mi Sheberach list.  Rachel was diagnosed when she was a senior in college and has since moved home with her mother to receive care.  Jane has asked that in lieu of retirement gifts, donations be made to a ME/CFS health fund.  (Go to this tribute page for more about the fund:  � HYPERLINK "http://janeshiyah.wordpress.com/" \t "_blank" �http://janeshiyah.wordpress.com/�)  You can read more about Jane Shiyah's career and her upcoming work educating people about ME in this Berkshire Eagle article: � HYPERLINK "http://is.gd/k5XHOg" \t "_blank" �http://is.gd/k5XHOg�. 








Alina Fein, daughter of Steven Fein and Wendy Penner, who graduated on June 8 from Mount Greylock Regional High School, and will attend Connecticut College in the fall. She is a member of the National Honor Society and was awarded the Lilian D. Fitzsimmons scholarship.














Bob and Barbara Bashevkin who have become great-grandparents with the birth of a son, Ilai, to Ma’ayan Perry and her husband, Ofir Bibi, of Modiin, Israel.  Maternal grandparents are Simon Perry and Sharon Bashevkin Perry of Jerusalem, Israel. 





Avital Perry, granddaughter of Bob and Barbara Bashevkin, who received the degree of Doctor of Medicine from the Yale University School of Medicine, and was awarded the American Academy of Neurology Award for excellence in clinical neurology. She has begun a Residency in neurosurgery at the Mayo Clinic in Rochester, MN.
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Miriam Pomerantz who was called to the Torah as a Bat Mitzvah on May 4, 2013.  It was a beautiful, sunny day on which to celebrate this joyous milestone with family and friends. She chanted her portion from Leviticus and presented a D'var Torah.  





For her Tzedakah project, Miriam has made a commitment to join with her viola teacher, Jimmy Bergin, and other student musicians to play music once a month on a Sunday afternoon at the Sweetbrook Nursing Home in Williamstown. This is an ongoing commitment that began during her Bat Mitzvah preparation and will continue on into the future. The students play solos and in groups, sharing their energy, friendship, and love of music with the nursing home residents. Miriam's Tzedakah project fulfills the mitzvot of bikur cholim: visiting the sick and hidur penei zakein: honoring the elderly.
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Congregation Beth Israel


53 Lois Street


North Adams, MA 01247





     Rabbi’s Study:	


           Mondays 8am - 4pm


           Fridays 9am - 4pm 


                  (Meditation Minyan 8am)


           Other times by appointment


 


           Phone (413) 822-5267


           E-mail  rebrachel@cbiweb.org


 











SYNAGOGUE OFFICE HOURS & PHONE NUMBERS


 


        Office:


              Monday -  Friday 


              9am - 1pm


 


              Phone & Fax (413) 663-5830


              E-mail  office@cbiweb.org


 


 





___________________________________________ 





Rabbi:  Rachel Barenblat


President:  Grace Bowen


Co-Vice Presidents: Pattie Lipman & Bill Levy


Synagogue Administrator: Jack Hockridge


Newsletter Editor/Publisher:  Chris Kelly-Whitney





 


 











 


 






























































